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General Membership Meeting Minutes 
Monday, February 13, 2017 

Fabled Table, 7:00 p.m. 

In Attendance (23) 
Steve Adams, Kate Bechak, Patricia Buck, Chris Cammarata, Adel Fougnies, Chris Gates, Joan Gielas, 
Tom Hardy, Kent Hensley, Arthur James, Jeff Martin, Deborah McCree, Molly Onufer, Nichele Parker, 
Mace Porac, Henry Reese, Danielle Ross, Nick Ross, Brian Shannon, Allison Steele, Erin Tobin, Jamie 
Younger, Jeaneen Zappa 

Introduction 

The regular monthly meeting for the membership of the Allegheny City Central Association was held on Monday, 
February 13, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the meeting room at Fabled Table.  The meeting was presided by Andrew 
Wickesberg and recorded by Nick Ross. 
 

Announcements/General Discussion 
 
January meeting minutes approved with unanimous vote. 
 
Jeff Martin from the Office of Councilwoman Harris did not have any updates and requested feedback on any issues from the 
audience. 
 
Jamie Younger from the Office of Rep. Jake Wheatley announced the office will be helping perform rent rebates at a number of 
locations.  Rep. Wheatley is inviting anyone interested to a March 20th MWBE small business networking event at the state 
capitol.  
 
Molly Onufer from Office of Community Affairs announced applications are live for the Civic Leadership Academy and 
requested volunteers for the Snow Angels program. 
 
Erin Tobin from Pittsburgh Parks Conservancy announced funding efforts for the Allegheny Commons pedestrian bridge.  The 
West Ohio Street bridge is scheduled to go to construction in Spring 2018.  Allegheny Commons Master Plan update is 
underway. Erin also announced a “Park on Tap” fundraiser on Friday March 10th. 
 
Tom Hardy announced applications for the residential energy audit program are now live on the ACCA website and introduced 
representatives from CCI who introduced the program and gave examples of their work around the city.   
 
Andrew Wickesberg announced up to five spots on the Board are open, with elections to be held in May. Anyone with questions 
can send them to elections@accapgh.org. 
 
Nichelle Parker motioned to adjourn. 


